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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild 
Volume 25, Issue  1 www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com January, 2016 

Standing Committees 
 

Historian 
 TBA 
 

Librarian 
 Broach Winsley 
 

Membership 
 Denise Allee 
  Joyce Trew 
 Queen Esther Smith 
 

Newsletter 
 Robin Meyer 
 

Programs 
 Linda Jones 
 Annie Kellum 
 Emma Parker 
 Doreen Thornton 
  Jill Stroer 
 Ramona Tucker 
 

Publicity 
 Erna Kriigel 
 

Sunshine 
 Irene Gardner 
 

Ways and Means 
 Patti Howell, Day 
 TBA, Night 

From the President 
 
Hello Quilters, 

Wow, the Christmas party was a lot of fun with great food, a nice 
gift for everyone and festive decorations.  The Christmas Party 
committee did a great job entertaining the crowd with a skit and 
games. Pictures were taken in front of the tree by Rachel and 
Charlie. And Atlanta’s Finest never disappoints with delicious food 
and a beautiful tree. Now we can move into the new year and sew, 
sew, sew. 

I was reviewing this year’s program schedule and it will be a great 
year. Many different classes and chances to participate a little or a 
lot. The Program Committee does a great job trying to change things 
every year. I hope more members will choose to join the day 
meetings that include sewing classes. It’s a lot of fun even if it’s 
work to gather all your stuff and take it to the meeting. I plan to see 
you at some day meetings too.  Let's start with the Debbie Maddy 
trunk show at the January 14th day meeting and then the follow up 
workshop on the 16th. I'll be there, yee ha!  And at the night 
meeting looks like we start the Buck Eye Block Swap. Boy that is a 
mouth full. LOL.  Be sure and join us! 

One more thing. We need a Ways and Means person to work with 
Patti Howell. She can handle the day meeting but needs a person to 
take care of things at the night meetings. Let me or Patti know soon 
if you can help. 

 

Thank You, 

Tina Corbitt 

Have a Happy New Year! 

Officers 

President – Tina Corbitt 

Vice-Pres. – Libby Armstrong 

Day Secretary – Broach Winsley 

Night Secretary – Denise Adams 

Treasurer – Loretta Ford 

http://www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com
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Ad Hoc Committees 

Bee Keeper 

 Annie Kellum 
 

Challenge Quilt 

 Linda Jones 

 Albertha Brown 
 

Christmas Party 

 TBA 
  

Community Service 

 Emma Parker 

 Albertha Brown 
 

GA Quilt Council Liaison 

 Phyllis Smith 
 

Golden Scissors 

 Jeanette Koval, Day 

 Penny Landrum, Night 
 

Photographer 

 Charlie Phaneuf 
 

Saturday Stitch-In 

 Ann Groves 

 Vickie Hecht 
 

Webmaster 

 TBA 

Membership 

Total Paid Members: 35  

(as of Dec 22, 2015) 

The New 2016 Membership Form is in this Newsletter and on the website.  

A completed 2016 Form must accompany your payment.  

 

Bee News 

The January Bee will be at Annie 

Kellum’s house on January 21st 

at  9:30am. Lunch will be served 

and everyone is welcome.  

Annie’s address is  

9170 Charlton Place in 

Douglasville.   

Contact Annie to RSVP. 

 anniekell@yahoo.com  

770-851-1096 

 

    January Birthdays 

 

Charlie Phaneuf          1/12 

Loretta Ford                1/18 

 

Christmas Party—2015 

The Christmas Party committee wants to thank everyone for their help 

with the party — and their attendance! We all had a great time, enjoy-

ing the good food and great friendships.  

Special thanks to Lulu’s Loft, Rita Perez, K & E Tree Service & A Quality 

Storage for their donation of gift cards. 

 

February Newsletter 

Deadline 

is January 30th.  

Please send your  

information to  

Robin Meyer at  

robinmeyerga 

@yahoo.com.  

Word documents pre-

ferred—but anything 

is okay! 
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Community Service  

In 2016, we will again provide baby quilts for the Birthing Center of Wellstar Douglas County 

Hospital. The quilts should be a minimum 36" by 42". Each quilt needs to be washed when 

completed so the babies will not be exposed to chemicals from new fabrics. If you are not 

able to wash your contribution, please let us know. 

Happy quilting and thank you, 

Program News 

Heads UP!!!  In 2016, we have planned a quilting project which will use Christmas fabric. 

Please save your scraps from your Christmas sewing. If you happen to find a great sale on 

Christmas fabric, you might want to pick up a few of yards of fabric. The project will be 

scrappy, so it does not matter if all of your fabric doesn’t coordinate. 

A special thank you goes out to Paula Miller. She volunteered to host our special guest, 

Debbie Maddy. We appreciate her support of our guild! 

The January 14th day program is a trunk show given by Debbie Maddy from Calico Car-

riage Quilt Designs. We have heard that she brings a large number of quilts for her 

shows.  If you decide to bring guests to the meeting, it is fine, however, you should send 

Linda Jones an email on how many extra people you plan to bring. We want to have 

plenty of seating for our guests. 

The January 16th, Labyrinth Quilt workshop taught by Debbie Maddy has 26 mem-

bers enrolled. This means that everyone who is participating in the workshop will 

have their pattern included in the $30 charge. If you would like to be added to a 

waiting list for the class, in case someone cancels at the last minute, please email 

Linda Jones today. ljones700@hotmail.com 

Three quick reminders regarding the workshop: 

 When you registered, you received a handout with the pre-cutting directions for 

the quilt. You will get the pattern the day of the workshop. 

 The workshop will be held at Heritage Baptist Church which is on the corner of 

Rose Avenue and Selman Drive. Saturday, January 16th, 10AM-4PM 

mailto:ljones700@hotmail.com
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Treasurer’s Report—December, 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by Loretta Ford, Treasurer 

Beginning Balance   $9,830.87 

     

Deposits:     

Christmas Party   $180.00 

Stitch In    $240.00 

Debbie Maddy   $90.00 

   Total $510.00 

     

Disbursements:    

City Of Douglasville - 4th Qtr  -$650.00 

Atlanta's Finest   -$1,000.00 

Joan Orsi - web hosting  -$55.00 

Doreen Thornton - Mar '15 day mtg -$43.29 

   Total -$1,748.29 

     

Ending Balance   $8,592.58 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 
Day Meeting, November 12, 2015 

 

Libby Armstrong opened the meeting.  The minutes were accepted as printed in the newsletter. 
Treasurer’s report by Loretta Ford:  $83064.80. 
Robin Meyer reported on the R’auction:  auction: $1316.00; Raffle: $152 for total of $1468.00 
Members with November birthdays were recognized. 
Sara Sorenson will present today’s program;  Bargello Christmas Tree. 
Linda Jones reported that November night meeting with be hands-on Christmas ornaments.  
Bring any you are doing to show others.  Bring a thimble. 
Program for Jan 14, 2016 Day Meeting will be Trunk Show by Debbie Maddy of Calico Carriage 
Designs.  She is a national teacher.  She will hold a workshop Saturday Jan 16, 2016, at Heritage 
Baptist Church from 10-4.  Cost is $30.  If 20 people sign up, the cost will include an $8 pattern.  
$40 for non-members.  Paula Miller will host Debbie. 
It was agreed that we would donate $100 to Heritage Baptist Church for use of their space for 
workshop. 
Newsletter deadline is noon Monday Nov. 23. 
No reports from:  Publicity, Telephone, Historian, Librarian, North Ga. Quilt. 
Charlie has sent photos to webmaster. 
Membership: 27 members present. 
Sunshine: Irene Gardner gave news of Carolyn Chapman’s funeral.  Denise Allee is sick. 
Ways and Means:  Albertha Brown has raised $1357 so far !! 
Golden scissors:  write your name on the list. 
Community Service:  Emily Poole took 6 more quilts to hospital.  They were warmly received.  
Emily asked if she could use money budgeted for Community Service to buy small gifts for 2 sec-
retaries who monitor the quilts.  Permission was granted. 
Bee:  Last Bee was at Erna’s; January Bee at Annie Kellum’s. 
Christmas party Dec 3 at 6:00 pm at Atlanta’s Finest Catering.  Quilt rack will be raffled off then.  
$20 for tickets to party. 
We need chairpersons for the following:  Newsletter, Ways and Means, Community Service, 
Challenge quilt, Christmas party, Golden Scissors, Historian, Membership, Web Master. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Broach Winsley 
Day Secretary 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 
Night Meeting, November 19. 2015 

 
Tina called  meeting to order at 7:00P.M.  Minutes were accepted as printed in the newsletter.  November birth-
days were recognized. 
Treasurer's Report - Loretta said our beginning balance was $8,364.89 with 333.18 dispersed, leaving an ending 
balance of $8,031.71 
Bee Keeper - Annie said all slots are full for 2016. 
Challenge Quilt - Linda Jones and Albertha Brown are making plans for 2016. 
Christmas Party - Loretta announced a good time will be had with lots of prizes, good food and fun.  $20 per per-
son.  [If you haven't signed up, check with Loretta Ford] As of the end of the evening, Tina announced that 36 peo-
ple had signed up.   
Community Service - Emily and Diane thanked the membership for all the beautiful quilts they have made for the 
birthing center at Wellstar.  Emily said she had received 41 quilts from members. 
Golden Scissors - Ann encouraged members to sign in with their quilts for show and tell. 
Historian - No Report 
Librarian - Instead of a report, Broach brought a couple of guests to share a quilt made from denim.  Chad and 
Rachael Word shared a 2 patriotic quilts that they had made using 5" squares of denim, and gave a nice brief his-
tory of the quilts and their enthusiasm for the art. 
Membership - 39 members present.  Denise said she will accept 2016 dues and membership forms at the Christmas 
party as long as payment is the exact amount in cash or by check.  Door prize winners were   Sarah Sorenson, 
Broach Winsley and Penny Landrum. 
Newsletter - No Report 
Photographer - Charlie said he will be sending photos from the Saturday Stitch In and show and tell to the webmas-
ter. 
Programs - Linda invited everyone to stay to learn how to make no sew ornaments being taught by Rita 
Perez.  Linda also reminded us that Debbie Maddy of Calico Carriage will be our speaker at the January day meeting 
as well has teaching a workshop on the 16th.  The workshop will be held at Heritage Baptist Church. 
At the end of the evening, Linda announced that 26 had signed up for the workshop and as many as 30 can take 
the class. 
Publicity - No Report 
Saturday Stitch In - Ann said we had 24 people show up on November 14.  It looks like the guild will be planning 3 
Saturday Stitch Ins for 2016! [Yay!] 
Sunshine - No news, but if you know a member that needs some encouragement, let Irene know. 
Ways and Means - Albertha said that this was the last meeting for raffles.  However, Diane and Jack Johnson have 
donated a lovely wood quilt rack that will be raffled off at the Christmas party. 
New Business - Tina discussed open positions for 2016 and encouraged people to think about getting involved.  If 
you don't want to commit to something by yourself, get a friend to share with you!  Elections  for 2016 officers 
were held and ballots turned in.  Tina also asked for a show of hands on approving a $100 donation to Heritage 
Baptist Church for making it possible to have the January workshop there free of charge.  The vote was unanimous 
to make the donation.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Dori Holt 
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